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St. Michael’s and St. Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council
Meeting Minutes
	Meeting:
	35

	Date & Time:
	6th February 2017 (7.30pm)

	Location:
	Lourdes Room, St. Bernadette’s


	Attendees:
	

	Felicity Brangan (FB)
	Nicol Connaughton (NC) Chairperson

	Winifred Dunn (WD)
	Daniel Jones (DJ)

	Mark McLear (MM) Vice-Chair
	Gerald Murphy (GM)

	Andrew Nuttall (AN)
	Benjamin Shatliff (BS)

	Tony Smith (TS)
	Judith Stanikuniene (JS)

	Alison Taylor (AT)
	Kerry Winter (KW)

	Fr Chis Lough (Fr C)
	Jenni Byrne (JB) Secretary 

	Angela Greenwood (ARG)
	

	Apologies
	

	Alexandra Gilmore (AG)
	


Minutes
1.   Apologies for Absence 

Alexandra Gilmore.
2.   Welcome new PPC Secretary
Nicol welcomed Angela Greenwood to the meeting, Angela will be taking on the role of Joint Secretary.
3. Opening Prayer

  The opening prayer was led by Andy Nuttall.
4.     Minutes of Meeting 34 held on th2 9th January 2017
 The minutes of meeting 34 were considered and agreed as an accurate record. Hard copies of these minutes will now be placed in both church porches and a soft copy will be placed on the Parish website. 


Action - PPC Secretary to distribute hard and soft copies of approved minutes. 
(JB)
5. Matters arising 
5.1  Exposition at St Michael’s
No further update as yet, however, at the previous meeting we did agree to proceed with Exposition during Lent. Details have been published in St. Michaels Primary School Newsletter and M Brennan has been into the school to give further details. An update can be provided at our next meeting during April.
Action – TS/WD to provide update during April

5.2 Family Engagement Group 
Nothing to report this time, an update will be available by AG at our next meeting.
Action – AG to report on any update.

5.3 Children’s Liturgy
Felicity has spoken to those involved in the children’s liturgy at 11.15am mass at St Bernadette’s regarding the current set up. There are currently 4 teams with Dawn Smith co-ordinating and working on a rota. The teams run every week with the exception of Christmas, Sacramental Meeting weeks, celebration Masses and the summer holiday period.
It was agreed that no actions were needed currently but we may re-visit at some point in the future to see if any additional resources were needed.  
5.4 Volunteer’s for before, during and after Mass 
To be discussed later on in the meeting under agenda point 6.
5.5. Promise for Lent
PPC members are to speak at Mass during the first weekend in March as agreed last month.

Action – NC to email script around to all who volunteered to speak and take names.
6. Parish Re-Organisation
Fr Chris had collated all the suggestions which had been received from Parishioners on how the weekend Mass times could be reduced to just 3 masses over Saturday Evening and Sunday morning.

It was very clear that each Church should have a Sunday morning Mass with the earlier time at St. Michael’s and the later time at St Bernadette’s. 
All suggestions received greed on a Saturday evening Mass remaining at 6.00pm, however, the suggestions as to where this should be held were split equally between St Michael’s and St Bernadette’s.

After a discussion was held it was agreed that the following be implemented when practical and with the correct support structure in place: -

Saturday Evening 6.00pm – Mass at St. Bernadette’s

Sunday Morning 9.30am – Mass at St Michael’s

Sunday Morning 11.00am – Mass at St Bernadette’s
This will clearly need a lot of organisation as readers, Eucharistic Ministers, greeters, music etc. will all need to be in place before any of this can happen.

The PPC then held a discussion regarding the planned re-organisation and also the impact upon the Parish. We agreed to write to the Bishop regarding this on behalf of the Parish. This letter was drafted after the meeting and sent to the Bishop via email.
7. Caritas Update
Felicity thanked those who have helped, the quality of speakers at Mass helped in raising £1,100 during collections. There was also a lot of response from those passing on email addresses and asking for more information.

Felicity then spoke of the Caritas Programme and gave more detail on a project which has taken place at St. Monica’s in Flixton in aiding with re-homing a family of refugees and the challenges which were faced in doing so. To do this Caritas employed a part time worker to become involved with the process, they will then be able to assist other Parishes who may wish to become involved in running a similar programme.
The next step is to now set up a meeting with this worker to be able to find out more information and how as a Parish we can become involved.

Action – FB to contact Caritas to arrange a meeting and also put a notice in the Parish newsletter

8.  Suggestions 
No suggestions have been received.

9. Suggestions

10. Closing prayers

The closing prayers were led by Fr Chris
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